
FLOOD REPAIR UPDATE – 10/01/2018

Below is the status report on the various projects in the Town of Bartlett:

Project # 42772 for Category C, Incomplete Roads is at the CRC going through 
the project development. I expect this one to be returned any day - I am waiting 
for an update from FEMA on the specifics.

Project #61795 for River St Bridge Mitigation - this one was sent to the CRC for 
costing the other day. It was sent in as soon as we had the mitigation project info 
from HEB.

Project #42771 - Cat D Berms & Levees, is actually going to be broken out into 
two projects. The removal of rocks and debris from both the Saco and Rocky 
Branch will be pulled out into its own Cat A project. Based on the site inspection, 
the project will be written separately from the berm damages. Once the CRC 
validates the costs for that, we will work with the town to obtain the necessary 
permits from DES and/or USACE - which I do not believe will be a problem, and 
we will likely be able to fast track the requests. The berm repairs will be a 
standalone project based on the site inspection report. I know the staff at FEMA 
are meeting this afternoon on both the debris removal and the berm projects to 
formulate costs and steps forward. They are trying to fast track the debris 
removal so you will be able to get someone in there to do the work before snow 
flies.


